
Newington Baptist Church Quarterly Business Meeting Minutes

Sunday, August 22, 2020

The meeting was called to order by Bob Hinson, Moderator. Pastor Mike Gray opened with prayer. A

motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the minutes from the last meeting as written in the

agenda.

Reports:

Financial:

Wanda German, Treasurer, gave an overview of the Congregational Report, Income and Expense Report,

and Designated Funds.

Officers:

Jerry German, BOD Chairman,- BOD business is being taken care of through ZOOM. Policies and

procedures are being reviewed.

Pastor Mike – Finances PPP has worked very well. The new sound board is being handled by Bob Weiner

and granddaughter, Arianna. A $60 fee has improved digital viewing of Sunday worship services. Brenda

Armistead, newly hired, for part-time work with Youth and Children, will begin next Sunday [Aug. 30].

James and Heather King are working on choir possibilities. The church building is available for use by

other churches and organizations. Pastor Mike has been talking with the public schools about helping

students with virtual learning. VBS is ready for next year since this year had to be canceled due to

COVID19. A “Camp Out” night replaced VBS and was a HUGE success, 23 children attended. Jason and

Kristen Hamil were honored and thanked, with a gift, for their outstanding work they have done with the

Youth Dept.

Action Teams and Committees:

Jerry Young – The WMU has begun to meet each month on the 3rd Monday at 4:30 PM in the Fellowship

Hall. The Newington Clothes Closet reopened on June 20th and {as Pastor Mike envisioned} has

partnered with Providence B.C. WMU, Petsworth B.C. WMU and Beech Grove B.C. WMU making it the

“Free Community Clothes Closet at Newington B.C.”

Bob Hinson – We have a solid budget for the up-coming church year and we will vote on it at the Oct.

business meeting. The Deacons for 2021-2022 are: Rich Cherkauer, Walter Johnson, Steve Kancianic, Joe

Semanski, and Frank Wingfield.

Having no more business, Bob Hinson adjourned the meeting.

Respectfully submitted, Jeraldine Young, Clerk


